

## PRESS RELEASE

## PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING for DART HILL ROAD RECONSTRUCTION

There will be a Public Information Meeting for Dart Hill Road Reconstruction from Niederwerfer Road to the Vernon Town Line to be held **Wednesday**, **October 18th**, 2023, at **7:00 p.m**. in South Windsor Town Hall Council Chambers, 1540 Sullivan Avenue, South Windsor, CT.

This project includes new drainage pipes and structures and full depth reconstruction of the roadway with new gravel base, pavement, and curbs. The Town is also planning construction of new sidewalks along the road for pedestrian use. Access will be maintained to all properties along the road during construction.

Preliminary plans will be available on the Town website under CIP Projects and in the Engineering Department at Town Hall for anyone to review. Residents, business owners, commuters, and other interested individuals are encouraged to take advantage of this opportunity to learn about and discuss the proposed project.

There will be a will be a 14-day comment period that follows the meeting, individuals may leave a question or comment via phone for the Engineering Department at (860) 644-2511 Ext 2344 or email Engineering@southwindsor-ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey Doolittle, P.E.

May Dover

Town Engineer/Assistant Director of Public Works

Cc: Vincent Stetson, Director of Public Works